
ARGYLL AND BUTE COUNCIL

CLERK TO THE LICENSING BOARD

COUNCIL

18 MAY 2017

APPOINTMENT OF MEMBERS TO LICENSING BOARD 

1. BACKGROUND

1.1 The administration and regulation of liquor licensing is the 
responsibility of a Licensing Board which is a completely separate 
and distinct entity from the Council.  At its first statutory meeting, 
however, it is the responsibility of the Council to appoint Members 
to the Licensing Board.

1.2 The Licensing (Scotland) Act 2005 requires this Council to appoint 
Members to a Licensing Board.

2. RECOMMENDATIONS

2.1 Appoint at least five and not more than ten Councillors from the 
Regulatory Cohort to be members of the Argyll and Bute Licensing 
Board. 

3. DETAIL

3.1 The Licensing (Scotland) Act 2005 requires this Council to appoint 
Members to a Licensing Board.  Since 2007 there has been one 
Licensing Board covering the whole of the Argyll and Bute area 
and ten Members have been appointed to this Board from the 
Members of the Regulatory Cohort.  Schedule 1 of the 2005 Act 
provides that a Licensing Board must consist of at least five, and 
not more than ten members

3.2 The Council must have regard to the following when giving 
consideration to appointment to a Licensing Board.  A Councillor is 
disqualified from being a member of a Board if the Councillor is

(a) The holder of a licence

(b) An employee of a licence holder and works as such in 
licensed premises

(c) Whether alone or in partnership with another person, is 
engaged in the business of producing or selling alcohol

(d) A Director or other Officer of a company so engaged, or

(e) An employee of any person so engaged and works as such 
in that business.



4.3 The next meeting of the Argyll and Bute Licensing Board is due to 
take place on 20 June 2017.

Charles Reppke
Clerk to the Licensing Board
10th May 2017

                                                
For further information contact: Susan Mair, Legal Services Manager - 
Corporate/Depute Clerk to the Licensing Board Tel: 01546 604117,
E-mail: susan.mair@argyll-bute.gov.uk
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